Aughton Christ Church C of E Primary School N E W S L E T T E R— 12th September 2025



Please note these dates are subject to change

Dates for your diary

Monday 15th September—Meet The Teacher
Tuesday 26th September—Reception Phonics meetings
Monday 22nd & Tuesday 23rd September—School Photographs
Tuesday 23rd September—Y4 to Mere Tun

Friday 26th September—Y6 to Liverpool

Thurs 9th October—Harvest Service 9:15am & Macmillan Coffee Morning
Friday 10th October—Nasal Flu Vaccinations
Friday 10th October—Wear Green for World Mental Health Day
Friday 24th October—INSET Day

Our school value this half term is: "Thankfulness" "Always be thankful."

1 Thessalonians 5.16

Meet The Teacher

We would like to invite parents to attend a 'Meet the Teacher' opportunity on Monday 15th September. This will allow you to meet your child's teacher in person and gain information about school and the up and coming year. Miss Geeson will be arranging individual parent meetings for Reception in the coming weeks. The times for Y1 to Y6 are as follows:

4:00pm—Year 4 (Mrs Frackelton)

4:30pm—Year 2 (Ms Daw)

5:00pm—Year 3 (Mrs Chapple)

5:30pm—Year 1 (Mrs Nolan)

6:00pm—Year 5 (Miss Simmons)

6:30pm—Year 6 (Mr Swift)

Dogs are not allowed on school grounds

For the safety of the children we would like to politely remind parents that dogs should not be brought on to school grounds unless they are being carried. We also request that dogs are not tied to the school gates.

Leaving school grounds at the end of the day

Ensuring children leave safely at the end of the day is an important aspect of our school routine. Please can we ask that children do not play on the play equipment at the end of the school day and families leave the site once children have been handed over for health and safety reasons.

Secondary School Applications

Year 6 parents please note the following:-

All applicants can apply now at https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/ or call 01772 532109 for more information.

The statutory closing date is Friday 31st October 2025 at 23:59. You must apply even if your child already has older siblings in the school. If you live in Lancashire you can include out of area preferences on your online application.

Nasal Flu Vaccinations

If you would like your child to receive the flu vaccine in school this year, please follow the below link to complete to the online consent form. If you would like to decline, please complete the 'no' consent form on the attached link.

https://nhslmms.azurewebsites.net/session/f59a19da

The vaccinations will take place at school on the Friday 10th October. **The link will close on 19th September.** If your child has already had the Flu vaccine elsewhere since the start of September, please complete a 'No' consent form. If you have any problems accessing the link, please phone 0333 3583 397 option 2, option 1.

School-Lead Clubs

Children who have shown interest have received letters for the following clubs:

- Y3 & Y4 Tag Rugby—Wednesday lunchtime (Mr Kennedy)
- KS2 Running—Friday lunchtime (Mr Kennedy)
- Y5 & Y6 Football—Thursday 3:30pm-4:30pm (Mr Swift)

School Photographs

This year school photographs will be taken again by Tempest Photography. The photographer will be visiting school on Monday 22nd and Tuesday 23rd September as follows:

Monday 22nd—Individual, sibling groups & Y4 class photo Tuesday 23rd— Class photographs



Foodbank Fridays

We have resumed our 'Foodbank Friday' initiative for this year. Donations can be brought in on any day and church will collect them on a Friday.

MOST NEEDED FOOD AND TOILETRY ITEMS
TINNED TOMATOES
TINNED VEGETABLES
SMALL PACKETS OF TEA BAGS
SPONGE PUDDINGS
LONG LIFE FRUIT JUICE / SQUASH
LONG LIFE MILK

HAIR SHAMPOO AND CONDITIONER

DEODORANTS (MALE AND FEMALE)

BISCUITS